Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, November 5, 2019
The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on November 5, 2019.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Adam Degree, Barbara Dewyea, Carol Hamel, Candy Vear, Larry Swanson, Kristi Ehlers, Steve Maskell and Leslie White
    1. Adam opened the meeting at 5:30 PM.
To accommodate those present, the Selectboard moved to:
2c. Larry Swanson, whose father lives on Paranto Rd. on which a culvert was washed out during the October 2019 storm, came from out of town to check on the status of the repairs to the road. Sven Scribner from the State of Vt. was viewing the site for a temporary bridge. Larry questioned Sven as to how long it will take to place the temporary bridge.  Larry spoke about the steps that Sven shared to be taken to get the temporary bridge in place. At this point, the steps are being taken, with the State of VT to get access back to Mr. Swanson’s father and Larry will be notified as soon as the Town has some answers. 

2d. Steve Maskell came to the meeting to discuss the Road Commissioner not letting him through a closed road during the repair.  Steve stated that he was blocked from going through to check on his in-laws after the October 2019 flood. The Road Commissioner replied that Steve was asked to wait before going through until Ryan was finished backing up with the dump truck. Steve then brought up the Town pickup truck being used for personal use.  Why doesn’t the pickup have the Town of Eden on the side of it?  Ricky replied that we will put the Town of Eden on the side of the truck.  Steve wanted to know why the truck goes home at night and doesn’t stay at the garage.  Adam stated the Selectboard, told him he could take the truck home. Steve had no complaints on his work ethic, just how he treated the public. He was an over worker.  Steve discussed how he thought that Ricky sitting on the board and being the Road Commissioner was a conflict of interest. Adam stated that there are not enough people stepping up to take open positions in town.  The Town had no one step up to run for the Selectboard or the Road Commissioner positions.  Barbara stated we need to come together and work together. Ricky is all about this town.
4. Assessors contract – Russ Beaudoin was not able to be at the Selectboard meeting.  Kristi Ehlers did attend. Ricky asked if Russ was going out to check properties.  Kristi stated that not at this time, unless there is a problem.  They have fixed a lot of problems and they have a bunch of properties that are not 100% complete. Kristi discussed how that Russ needs to understand what is expected from him. Grand list always needs a filing extension.  Last year the list was overloaded, this year should be much better.  Barbara stated that we need to have a conversation with Russ.  Why can’t he check on new housing? Kristi said maybe he’s waiting until April in case the house is more completed then. Ricky said we need to keep it current.  A rolling reappraisal every 3 to 4 years.  Russ to be invited to the next meeting.

2b. Leslie White help with the town report.  Leslie will come in once a week for a while to help get Carol on her feet. 
5. Approve the minutes of October 22, 2019: Ricky made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Approved.

2a.Beach 

i. Beach Rules were deleted from this meeting to be discussed in the future.

ii. Beach Manager search: Advertising needs to be done in several newspapers, the site Indeed.

3. Citizens Input: None at this time.
Returning to the Agenda:

7. Dog Officer Update: None at this time.
8. Constable Update: None at this time.

9. Health Officer Update: None at this time

10. Road Commissioner report: 


a. Update Knowles Flat Twin Culverts:  Plans just came into the office.


b. MRGP Update:



i. MRGP Inventory on the road segments:  None at this time.


c. Alderfer Enterprises: Access permit issued with the condition must be completed to Town specs issued for the original access permit. Adam motioned to sign. Approved.  ROW was not needed at this time.

d. Update of the Highway Dept.:  Square Rd. not complete before the December 31, 2019 deadline.  We will reapply for this grant in 2020.  Ricky called Chris Burnell and we can clean up the road.  East Hill needs more gravel then can be graded. Ober Hill, White Rd. Crooks and Shover roads need to be graded. Cooper Hill is good. Class 4 roads, Albany and Square Road need work. Square road should be made passable.  


Do we want Ricky to work just 40 hours a week? Barbara stated, you can’t.  Adam agrees, I think you have to do what you have to do. Emergency vehicles need to be able to get where they are needed.

11. Ratify additions and deletions of October 22, 2019 meeting:


   a. #9 Health Officer Update: Letter about the dog bite 


b. #10 Road Commissioner’s Report:  Better Roads Grant Application


c. #14 Any other business: 




i. Office Duties




ii. Assessors Contract 2020




iii. Brookfield Service- Maintenance agreement




iv.  Eden Youth Sports: resignation letter
     Ricky motioned to except. Approved.

12. Delinquent Taxes:  Tax Sales January 9, 2020. We need a board member to attend the sale. Barbara Dewyea offered.
13. FYI: Tracey Morin Letter: Tracey has resigned from all duties at the town office.
14. Any other business:


a. 2020 Health Insurance: Barbara discussed the premium difference between this year and next.  Perhaps an increase in the percentage town employees pay. The Selectboard wants to have MVP come and speak about their health insurance coverage.at the next meeting. .
         b. December 24th Selectboard meeting: needs further discussion 

15. Sign orders (5)

16. Adjourn: 9:10pm.



Ricky motioned to adjourn.  Approved 
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